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)
DISSENTING OPINION OF COMMISSIONER CONNIE MURRAY
The majority incorrectly determines that Laclede’s funding mechanism is unlawful.  The Catch-Up/Keep-Up Program would be funded by an incentive mechanism that the Commission has authority to flow through the PGA/ACA process.
  It is not bad-debt recovery that would be passed through, as the majority suggests.  It is, rather, an offset of a percentage of the savings from the discount that Laclede is able to achieve through the incentive mechanism that would be passed through to ratepayers.  Indeed, Laclede’s former Gas Supply Incentive Plan (GSIP) flowed an offset of a percentage of those savings through to ratepayers for the direct benefit of Laclede’s shareholders.  This Commission first approved the GSIP for Laclede in 1996 for a three-year term and extended it, with modifications, for two additional years.  It is inconsistent for such a flow-through mechanism to be considered lawful under the GSIP but unlawful under the instant proposal.

Today’s Report and Order is inconsistent for other reasons, as well.  On the one hand, the majority rejects Laclede’s Catch-Up/Keep-Up Proposal because the benefits to low-income customers may not be great enough to enable them to break the cycle of missed payments and service interruptions.  On the other hand, the majority rejects the proposal because it “is longer in duration and larger in size than is reasonable based upon the evidence presented.”


On the one hand, the majority determines that the concept of an arrearage-forgiveness program is worthy of further review and encourages the parties to establish a collaborative to develop a possible alternative to the Catch-Up/Keep-Up Proposal.  On the other hand, the Commission used similarly encouraging language in its Report and Order rejecting an extension of the GSIP,
 when it encouraged development of a collaborative for a workable incentive program.  Laclede appears to have made a good-faith effort at such a collaborative and has proposed a program that would redirect incentive shareholder benefits to forgive arrearages of low-income customers.  


While the majority mentioned the potential violation of 393.130.2, it did not reach that issue.  The majority nevertheless, points out that the Commission has previously authorized, and continues to support a variety of other low-income support programs.  These programs contain elements similar or identical to those contained in the Catch-Up/Keep-Up Proposal.


I would approve an experimental Catch-Up/Keep-Up Program incorporating the changes agreed to by Laclede, and further limiting the size of the program to $4.6 million.  By simply rejecting the proposal, the Commission is missing an opportunity to assist low-income customers in a timely and meaningful way with an experimental program that has the potential to benefit Laclede’s customers and shareholders alike.




Respectfully submitted,







___________________________







Connie Murray, Commissioner

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 

on this 16th day of January 2003.

� State ex rel. Midwest Gas Users’ Ass’n. v. Public Serv. Com’n., 976 S.W.2d 470 (Mo. App. W.D. 1998).


� In the Matter of Laclede Gas Company’s Tariff Filing to Implement an Experimental Fixed Price Plan and Other Modifications to Its Gas Supply Incentive Plan, Case No. GT-2001-329.





PAGE  
2

